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Dear Parent(s) / Carer(s), 
 

RE: Increase in respiratory illnesses 

We are writing to inform you of a recent increase in respiratory illnesses such as 

colds, flu, Covid-19, and RSV (Respiratory Syncytial Virus). While it’s not uncommon 

for viruses to spread at this time of year, there are simple steps people can take to 

reduce the transmission of Covid-19, flu, and other respiratory infections. 

To reduce the risk of spreading winter illnesses: 

• Boost your immunity this winter. It is not too late for you and your children 

to receive a vaccination against COVID-19 and flu this year. It is one of the 

best ways to protect not only you but your friends and family. To find out how 

to book, speak to your GP practice or nearest pharmacy. 

• Seek advice from your local pharmacy. If you or your child start to feel 

unwell with a winter illness, your local pharmacy can be a good source of 

support and can advise you on what steps to take to relieve your symptoms. 

• Wash your hands often. Please remember it is really important to encourage 

your child to wash their hands with soap and water for at least 20 seconds to 

help prevent the spread of winter illnesses.  

• Try to stay at home. If you or your child are feeling unwell it is important to 

avoid contact with other people until you are well enough to undertake your 

normal activities.  

 

Managing symptoms and when to get help 

If you or your child develop flu-like symptoms, such as a fever, feeling tired or 

exhausted, a cough, a sore throat, or a headache, there are some things you can do 

http://www.northlincs.gov.uk/


to help get better more quickly: 

• rest and sleep 

• keep warm 

• take paracetamol or ibuprofen to lower your temperature and treat aches and 

pains 

• drink plenty of water to avoid dehydration 

When to keep your child off school 

With children returning to school this week, it is important that parents and carers 

help minimise the spread of infection in schools and other childcare settings as much 

as possible. If your child is unwell and has a fever, they should stay home from 

school or nursery until they feel better, and the fever has resolved. 

When to seek additional help 

Most respiratory illnesses are mild and clear up within 2 to 3 weeks without the need 

for treatment. We have included a helpful information sheet on the next page which 

will help you care for your child and includes advice on when to seek extra help and 

treatment. If in doubt, please refer to NHS 111 online. 

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Natalie Liddle 
Head of Service Health Protection 
 
Enclosed: Respiratory Illnesses Self-Care Checklist 
 
Resources 
 

Get help for your symptoms - NHS 111 

Flu - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

Bronchiolitis - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

Common cold - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

  

https://111.nhs.uk/
https://111.nhs.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/flu/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/bronchiolitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/


Respiratory Illnesses Self-care Checklist 


